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Changes have been made in the Value-Based Purchasing program that affect 

reimbursement to nursing facilities providing Medicaid services. These changes 

include the calculation of the Nursing Facility Quality Rate Add-On for Medicaid 

rates effective July 1, 2019. Nursing facilities are required to complete the 

revised Schedule X and submit as described in this bulletin. 

Revised Schedule X and filing requirements 

Schedule X has been revised effective January 1, 2019. Accordingly, for Medicaid rates effective July 1, 2019, nursing 

facilities providing services to Medicaid residents are required to file the Schedule of Staff Retention (Schedule X) –  

Part 1 and the Schedule for Advance Care Planning Training (Schedule X) – Part 2 for use in determining the Total 

Quality Score. 

Schedule X – Part 1 is required to be completed for the calendar year ended December 31, 2018, and is due by 

March 31, 2019. All nursing facility employees should be included on the Schedule of Staff Retention regardless 

of which personnel line the costs are reported. Nursing facilities that do not submit Schedule X – Part 1 by March 31, 

2019, will receive zero quality points for this quality measure. 

Schedule X – Part 2 is required to be submitted for employees completing the advance care planning training through the 

Relias system by June 30, 2019, and is due by July 31, 2019. Please note that a minimum of one employee must have 

completed, on or before June 30, 2019, a level one advance care planning training program. Nursing facilities that do not 

have an employee that has completed the advance care planning training by June 30, 2019, shall receive zero quality 

points for this quality measure. Employee learners can register in Relias system on the Registration page at 

fssa.training.reliaslearning.com. 

The updated Schedule X – Part 1 and Part 2 forms and instructions are posted on the Myers and Stauffer website at 

mslc.com/Indiana (under Long-Term Care > Nursing Facility > Forms folder). 

If you have questions about this publication, please 

contact Customer Assistance at 1-800-457-4584. 

QUESTIONS? 

To receive email notices of IHCP publications, subscribe 

by clicking the blue subscription envelope 

or sign up from the IHCP provider website 

at in.gov/medicaid/providers. 

SIGN UP FOR IHCP EMAIL NOTIFICATIONS 

If you need additional copies of this publication, 

please download them from the Bulletins  

page of the IHCP provider website at  

in.gov/medicaid/providers. 
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A printer-friendly version of this publication, in black and white 

and without photos, is available for your convenience. 
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